

Minutes
City of Canby
BICYCLE AND PEDESTRIAN COMMITTEE
June 23, 2020
Zoom Meeting

Committee Members Present:

Mindy Montecucio, Michael Hemelstrand, Russ Heinemann, Bruce Parker, Cliff Ash, Shannon Hale, Britt Ash

Non committee members:

Kevin Clagget

City Staff Present:

Calvin Lesueur, Ryan Potter

Call to Order: 6:39pm

Minutes Not available. Will approve minutes with next meeting.

SRTS Poster Meeting will be judged in July

No other new business.

SRTs:

No new news. Need to figure out what PTA will find more important for action items. Need to talk to new administrator when they're hired for budget. Need to have recommendations in by Jan/ Feb 2021

MFR / Logging Road:

New request for quotes up on Traverso Donation. Due by 5pm on July 17, 2020. Request for quotes will hopefully be out by the end of this week. Need to receive at least three quotes for purchasing requirement. Will possibly review with sub committee after July 17 due date.

RTCA (Rivers Trails Conservation) Application:

Focus more on Broader project than just Traverso donation. Canby BPaC would lead the group along with help from Possibly Clackamas County (Talk to Scott Hoelscher about how county may fall into that role), Molalla River Watch, Canby Area Chamber of Commerce. Maybe Willamette Falls Landing Heritage? Will need letters of commitment from other committees before we can continue on. Applications accepted on a rolling basis.

Grant money is flexible. We can ask for an extension if needed. Looking to have spent it all by Spring of 2021.

Mindy will request to be on the agenda for Clackamas County meeting to discuss their possible support.

Trust for Public Lands – way to help with easements and donations of land with the MFR.

Need to talk to Scott and other families about easements / land usage for connecting the trail. Ryan and Mindy may need to hold off until more planning has been secured with RTCA.

Short Term Goals with MFR:

Should we make recommendations to City Council / City Attorney as far as clarity for who's allowed down on the road? Some people still feel it's private. Is that really the case? Residents still pay for the maintenance. Was maintenance negotiated when Traverso property was donated? What did the city commit to when accepting that donation? Residents are concerned their road will become a trail head among other concerns.

Have city make "Resident Traffic and Parking Only" signs? "No Trail Access" signs? What's the city's position on this?

Motion made by Bruce to have the city consider signs.

Mike suggest before we make / put up signs, we need to communicate our ideas with the residents. Mindy suggests we let the city know they need to communicate with residents before we move forward with signs. Calvin suggests we should start asking / compiling resident contact information. Calvin will probably be the one to do the contacting.

Will work on getting that contact and communication going before next meeting.

Motion tabled for now.

Mindy did speak with at least one property owner and let them know we are willing to address law enforcement, who's allowed, other concerns. But City may need to have that discussion with residents.

Community Events / Outreach:

No Independence Day Parade this year. Streetery idea: Close down road between Gwynne's, Wayward Sandwiches on Friday Nights for seating / music / food. Drive in movies planned at Fairgrounds. Cutsforth Cruise-in will be a drive-through. Community rides with Bikes and More have begun again.

Mindy will make sure bike routes are still printed at the Bike Hub.

Is Canby maybe a good location for a criterium?

Planning Dept:

Ryan having connection issues. No current update.

No further updates from Calvin. He does have a newsletter that goes out Thursday if we want to share anything.

Next meeting: Tues, July 28 through Zoom

Meeting Adjourned: 7:43pm